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Preface

In keeping with its commitment to equity and meeting the needs of all students, the  
National Council of Teachers of Mathematics (NCTM) asked us to write a book that would 
focus specifically on the needs of English language learners (ELLs). We would like to thank 
NCTM’s Educational Materials Committee for recognizing the need for this book, for 
inviting us to write it, and for giving us the freedom to present a vision. The intent was to 
develop a resource that would be useful for mathematics teachers, coaches, and professional 
developers. In our journey to fulfill this task, we drew on the talents and expertise of several 
people who are committed to the mathematics education of ELLs. 

We would like to acknowledge the following authors for sharing their experiences as ELLs 
or as teachers of ELLs and contributing to different chapters and resources available at  
www.nctm.org/more4u: the students in Rebecca Merkel’s class, Iroquois High School,  
Jefferson County Public Schools, Louisville, Kentucky; Jae-won Jang; Seung-eun Jang;  
Eddie Mosqueda; Elsa Medina; Edna Alvarado; Bob McDonald; Matthew Winsor;  
Erin Salazar; Victoria Enoch; Andrew Hutchinson; Elmano Costa; and the leadership of 
TODOS: Mathematics for All.

Several people were particularly generous with their time in providing feedback. We would 
like to give deep thanks to Chris Confer, Kathryn B. Chval, Lena L. Khisty, Melissa 
Hosten, Bob McDonald, and Matthew Winsor, as well as NCTM publications staff  
members Myrna Jacobs and Anita Draper. 

We especially want to thank Cathy Kinzer, the classroom teachers David Lee Ubinger,  
Maricela Rincon, Ricardo Rincon, Jana Ward, and the students in these classes. Cathy 
worked diligently to provide video clips of best practices for teaching mathematics to ELLs. 
We want to thank the teachers for opening up their classrooms and sharing their practice so 
that we can make a difference in the mathematics education of ELLs.

Finally, we would like to thank Ernesto Ramirez Jr. for his patience and the laughter he 
brought to our go-to meetings, as well as the other members of the Ramirez family for their 
patience and support through the many “Mom is in the hole” hours. Marios, Rebecca, and 
Antonia Pattichis were always patient and encouraging. Sylvia’s parents, Valerio Celedón 
and Antonia Vela Celedón, always provided the moral and spiritual support needed to com-
plete the book. The Pattichis and Panayides families, as well as Klea Christodoulou, pro-
vided much-needed support during the final stages. We also thank our many colleagues, 
from teachers to researchers, who have dedicated their work to teaching ELLs and who have 
helped us grow professionally to give us the capacity to complete this task. 


